UCI Retirees and Emeriti Association

NEWSLEWER

University of California, Irvine/P.O. Box 4539/Irvine, California 92716-4539/Vol. 5

Annual Holiday Luncheon

November 1994

Dear Members and Spouses:

Our Annual Holiday Luncheon will be held on Monday, December 12, 1994, at the University Club. A social hour will begin at 11:30 a.m., and luncheon will be served at 12 noon.

It is a great pleasure to announce that a special holiday program will be presented by Edgar T. Schell, Professor Emeritus, English and Comparative Literature, and his wife Deborah. Many of you have enjoyed the Schells's programs and know what a treat is in store for us.

The entire University Club will be at our disposal, so luncheon will be served in the main dining room. Complimentary parking is available in the lot in front of the Club.

The Association will assume a portion of the costs of this event to make possible the modest price of \$12.00 for the luncheon.

This is the time of the year for greeting old friends and renewing acquaintances. Come, join in the warmth and celebration of this lovely season. Mail your check and reservation today to be assured of seating. This event always fills up early.

	Dowrene Hahn, President
Annual Holi	day Luncheon
	December 12, 1994
	places at \$12.00 each.
Enclosed is my check for \$ payable to UCI	Retirees/Emeriti.
Name of Member:	
Name of Spouse/Guest:	
	December 5, 1994. Mail to:
UCI Retirees	s/Emeriti Assn.

P.O. Box 4539 Irvine, CA 92716-4539

Thank you

Your Board is most grateful for the generous dues contributions to your Association. This year we have the largest percentage of member participation in the Association's history and the total contributions are the largest yet. THANK YOU ALL FOR YOUR HELP AND GOOD WILL.

One of the purposes of the Association, as set forth in the bylaws, is to "orient and assist employees approaching retirement." The Board agrees that we, as an Association, should try to implement this provision beginning this year since we have some unallocated funds. Bobbie Brown (many of you remember her as your retirement counselor and benefits coordinator) has suggested that the Association sponsor a Financial Planning program for the staff and faculty similar to the ones she organized before Human Resources (aka Personnel) was forced to discontinue these offerings for budgetary reasons.

We also want to fund a second Newsletter. If this proves too ambitious for our "kitty," we will keep you informed via the events notices.

Clean-Up Crew

The clean up crew will meet at the Main Library at 9:30 a.m. on the following Saturdays: 1994 — November 19; 1995 — January 28, February 25, March 25, April 22, May 27, June 24. Everyone is welcome. Plan to come whenever you can. If you have questions or wish to confirm dates, call Bill or Garland Parten, 854-7771. Parking is free in the structure across from the Student Center.

Help

We need help periodically with mailings and other necessary chores for the Association. If you would like to be an on-call volunteer to help as needed, please call Dowrene Hahn (548-2325) or Virginia Markel (733-1543).

IDs

Each Retiree and Emeritae/i receives a Lifetime associate identification card identifying him/her as a Retiree/Emeritus of the University of California, Irvine. If you have not received a card, call Karen Beck, (714) 824-6986, and ask her to send you one. If Karen's answering machine is on, be sure to leave your name, address, <u>and</u> telephone number so she can call you if necessary.

Housekeeping

One retiree asked that we publish the Association's telephone number. Sorry, folks, the Association doesn't have an office phone number; in fact, we don't have an office or a staff, and, most likely, we never will have such luxuries. However, we have tried to make communication as easy as possible. Refer to the notice, HOW TO REACH US.

One of the Board's major priorities this year is to get the Association's mailing list current and correct. The UCI Mailing Services actually maintains the list with the information provided from several sources. Your responses to our request for address changes in the dues letter and the addition of the address correction and forwarding notice on our envelopes has helped immeasurably. We are working on the logistics to assure the list is always accurate and current.

We are now using on-profit mailing to which we, as a UCI support group, are entitled and which will cut our postage costs nearly in half.

UCI Speakers Bureau

The UCI Speakers Bureau is always looking for speakers for campus and off-campus organizations and events. Marilyn Mendenhall, who is in charge of the Speakers Bureau, would like to hear from Emeritae/i and Retirees who have programs to present or who can speak on specific topics. If you are interested in participating, call Marilyn at 824-7737.

In Memoriam

We regret to report that the following members or spouses have passed away:

Tom Allen (Margo Allen's husband) — July 18, 1994 Gordon Andrews — June 1994 Frances Ackley — 1993 Merrill Camien - 1993 Douglas Chalmers — August 6, 1993 Peter Dixon — June 30, 1993 Doris M. Elmendorf — December 27, 1993 Carl F. Hartman — September 30, 1994 Joan Heavey (Bob Heavey's wife) — May 14, 1994 Donald Heiney, — July 24, 1994 Lloyd Iseri — February 14, 1992 Helen M. Johnson — July 26, 1994 Sarah Johnson — June 1994 Gregory Kavka — February 16, 1994 Irving Leopold — August 3, 1993 JoAnn Stillman — July 6, 1994 Bruno Volk — 1992 Eugene Wright — July 1992

How to Reach Us

Although the Association does not have a "home" (office, staff, or phone number), we do have our own Post Office box, which we visit regularly. The box address is: UCI RETIREES & EMERITI ASSOCIATION, P.O. BOX 4539, IRVINE, CA 92716-4539.

We welcome suggestions from you and will do our best to follow up.

If you have an urgent need to contact an officer, you may call any of the following:

President	Dowrene Hahn	548-2325
Vice President	Garland Parten	854-7771
Secretary	Virginia Markel	733-1543
Secretary	All Rillia Marker	,

NOTE: Until this year, the Association used wthe Human Resources office address for mailing purposes. Since we still have some 2,500 envelopes with that address, Human Resources has very kindly agreed to forward returned mail or mail addressed to their office to the Association's president once a week. But, please, use the Post Office address listed above to assure prompt attention to your communications to the Association.

Annuitant Benefits

All questions regarding any aspect of your retirement benefits should be made to the UC Benefits Office in Oakland (phone 1-800-888-8267, extension 70651). Please, do not call the Association officers. We cannot answer any questions regarding your benefits (medical, dental, legal, investments, etc.).

Congratulations to...

Brad Atwood (University Relations) for having the Brad Atwood Endowed Scholarship Fund established at UC Davis by Gina Kelsch, Associate Vice Chancellor, University Relations, UC Davis. Brad appointed Gina UCI Director of Alumni Affairs in the 1970s, and she believes Brad's faith in her and his recognition of her potential is the reason she is where she is today. [Editor's Note: What a nice way to say thank you to Brad.]

Wanda Cullers (Chancellor's Office) whose son Kent received the NASA Exceptional Engineering Achievement medal in March 1993. Kent, who was blinded following birth, is the first blind physicist in the United States and is an astrophysicist with NASA. Needless to say, Wanda and George Cullers are very proud of their son's achievements.

Marion Murphy (Engineering), founder of the UCI Retirees and Emeriti Association, whose son, Shawn, received the 1994 Academy Award Oscar for sound for the movie Jurassic Park. What an exciting event for Marion.

Please note that effective November 5, 1994, the prefix for all phones on the UCI campus phone system will change from 856- and 725- to 824-

> All extensions will remain unchanged.

Program Schedule for 1995

Although you will receive additional information about each event, you can mark your calendars now to save the dates:

Tuesday, January 31 — Edwards Air Force Base and NASA Research Center

Tuesday - Thursday, February 21 - 23 — Laughlin, Nevada, Flamingo Hotel

Thursday, March 23 — Pacific Stock Exchange and Wells Fargo Museum

Tuesday, April 18 — J. Paul Getty Museum

Thursday, May 25 — Lompoc Flower Fields, Solvang

Thursday, June 1 (tentative) — Annual Business Meeting and Reception for New Retirees

Questions? Call Bill or Garland Parten (714) 854-7771.

University Club: A good deal

All Retirees and Emeritae/i who are not members of the University Club may join the Club without paying the initial fee to join. In addition, dues are reduced to \$6.00 per month (payable quarterly). The University Club has a lovely dining room overlooking the campus where you can have quiet lunches in a pleasant atmosphere, and the food is good! The Club has several family-oriented events each year. A regular program is the Wednesday Lunch Forum. Forum speakers are usually UCI faculty and staff who speak on a variety of topics. Many of our emeritae/i and retirees who continued their membership in the Club come every Wednesday. It is a great way to keep informed and to visit with friends and colleagues. Parking is free in the Club parking lot.

You can join simply by calling (714) 824-6400 and ask to have a membership application mailed to you. Remember, the fee to join is waived.

Pacific Symphony: Another good deal

The Pacific Symphony Orchestra invites UCI emeritae/i and retirees to subscribe to the four-concert Symphonic Journeys or the five-concert Great Masterworks series and save 36% over box office prices. Concerts take place at the Orange County Performing Arts Center on Wednesday and Thursday evenings beginning at 8 p.m., with free concert previews for ticketholders at 7 p.m.

A variety of price ranges for the series is available from \$32 to \$115. This introductory offer, for first-time subscribers only, is offered exclusively to UCI faculty and staff and emeritae/i and retirees. Call the PSO Season Ticket Office at (714) 755-5799 and identify yourself as a member of the UCI Retirees and Emeriti Association to find out how you can attend at great prices and receive program information.

Catching up on Our Lives

Dorothy Alexander (Accounting) went to New Zealand in February, attended a Beatrix Potter Conference and tour in England and Scotland in July, and had cataract surgery in August.

Francis D. Allen, Ph.D., is enjoying private practice in City of Orange; received his clinical doctorate in psychology upon completion of his dissertation "The Awesome Brain: Psychic Pain in the Preverbal Infant" and is doing community teaching at local colleges.

Margo Allen (Library) keeps busy working two days a week for UCI Friends of the Library. She's had two trips to Sydney, Australia; one in February 1993 for 25 days and one in April/May 1994 for 35 days to welcome a new granddaughter. Margo has seen every cranny of Sydney and much more.

Marjorie E. Bagnold (Neuropsychiatrics) has worked parttime at UCI for the past 4 years.

Betty Beanston (Facilities Management) is very grateful for the three years UC added to her age in the 1993 retirement package. During her first retirement months she took a trip to Cape Cod and last September took her first "overseas trip: to England...my dream come true."

Mary A. Bolanis (Library/Catalog) is enjoying retirement. She takes trips with her church to the Holy Land, and trips to Greece, Las Vegas and Laughlin and spends some time with her grandchildren.

Joyce W. Bonura (Electrical & Computer Engineering) loves retirement. She does volunteer work for Share Our Selves Free Medical Clinic in Costa Mesa and just returned from a fabulous cruise to Alaska. She and her husband leave soon for Switzerland for their son's wedding on October 1, which is also their wedding anniversary. They will drive through France before returning home.

A Contribution to the Association

Our request for a \$12 voluntary annual dues payment went out in August. If you forgot, or if you are a new member who wishes to donate, please use this form and mail your check to:

UCI Retirees & Emeriti Association P.O. Box 4539 Irvine, CA 92716-4539

Name		
Street		
City	State	Zip
Telephone ()		

Warren L. Bostick, M.D. (Pathology) is thoroughly enjoying retirement. He goes to campus regularly for lunch at the University Club, where he always sees a few people he knows.

Helen J. Buck (UCIMC Pulmonary & Critical Care) volunteers at the local community hospital and at the National Park Service Visitor Center at Lake Mohave. She and her husband are members of the Coast Guard Auxiliary and volunteer for lake patrol during the summer months to promote safe boating. They spent five weeks traveling in their travel trailer to Minnesota and then south to New Orleans.

Shirley Ann Burr (Ob/Gyn) moved with her husband to St. Louis, Missouri, in November 1993. She is having lots of fun learning about the sights of St. Louis and returned to full-time employment with the St. Louis County Health Department in August 1994.

Lois S. Cline (University Extension) has many interests including Kiwanis Club of Leisure World activities, reading to first graders, Meals on Wheels, Ebell, Camera Club, UCI Town And Gown, UCI Retirees and other activities.

Ann Coker (University Extension) returned to the private sector as a receptionist/secretary for an international law firm in Irvine. "Retirement means a new schedule, new responsibilities, and a dress code to rival that of any high-rise, glass and chrome, three conference room office—and they pay for the parking!" In her spare time she volunteers at the UCI Arboretum, is completing her third cookbook, featuring fifth generation recipes, to be published in 1994 and plays tennis three days a week.

Robert C. Combs, M.D. (College of Medicine) is enjoying retirement and traveling.

Clyde H. (Hook) Davis (Biological Sciences) is enjoying retirement mostly by playing golf three days a week. He is supplementing his retirement income by taking money from Buck Wertman, another UCI retiree, in his weekly golf outings. [Editor's Note: Buck doesn't mention this in his note to us.]

Louis Deutsch (Teacher Education) took a cruise to Alaska last August. She plays bridge weekly, edits her church's newsletter and does other volunteer work.

James Dunning (Undergraduate Admissions) is spending a year in Huizhou, Guangdong, China, at the Huizhou International School as a consultant to develop the curriculum for the English language program.

Darwin Ellsworth (Purchasing) left May 24 in his RV for Alaska, driving through British Columbia via Hope, Quesnel, Whitehorse and Anchorage to Homer, where his daughter lives. Enjoyed salmon fishing and a seaplane ride with a lady pilot over the bays and through mountain passes. Scenery spectacular but lost both front and rear brakes (at different times) during trip, which made for some grievous times. Returned via the Steward-Cassiar highway to Prince George and home on August 16.

Michael Feuers (University Extension) has two fascinating assignments (with International Executive Service Corps) in Nepal, helping to create a management development academy in support of the Nepali move to a free market economy via privatization of all government-run enterprises. IESC's phone number is 800-243-4372.

Cecelia B. Fryhoff (Undergraduate Admissions) is enjoying retirement more than she realized she would. She's making new friends, playing bridge, cruised the Caribbean last fall on "Song of Norway," gambled a few francs at Monte Carlo and visited Pompeii and other towns in Italy.

L. M. Gardner (UCIMC) says, "retirement does not mean a day off—I often wonder how I fit the job into my day."

James H. Graham, M.D. (Dermatology and Pathology) enjoys fishing and traveling to new lands and, with his wife, visiting their three children and nine grandchildren.

Melvin & Gladys Hammock (Facilities Management) are both in good health and having fun. Mel still does volunteer work on campus, and Gladys is still active in Eastern Star work and getting things ready for her annual Christmas Boutique.

Norma J. Grundy (Student Health) spent a month in Norway. She says "never have I spent such a PERFECT vacation, and I met 24 relatives there that I had never met before. Is this HEAVEN or what?"

Ada Mae Hardeman (University Extension) returned last August from a fascinating tour of Tibet, Nepal and Bhutan. "The high altitude and the many steep steps to navigate numerous monasteries made this not the least strenuous trip I've ever been on, but it was worth it!"

Dolores R. (Dee) Harvey (Psychiatry/Brain Imaging Center) is back on a half-time rehire basis raising money for the Brain Imaging Center and trying to fit in all the fun "retirement" things!

Carol Heckman-Owen (Biological Sciences) is enjoying retirement more every day. The book she wrote about her late husband, My Life with Charlie, about coping with an Alzheimer spouse while keeping your sanity, is still selling well. This year she completed a book, started by a friend, about World War II, and is working on a book entitled, *The Joys of Elderhosteling*. She went to France for three weeks in May, passed her driver's test last November without wearing glasses, plays golf, walks two miles a day, and is vice president of the Somis Women's Club (affiliated with the National Organization of Women's Clubs).

Elias F. Hernandez (UCIMC) continues to work parttime and says "retirement is very enjoyable because I have no schedules to follow."

Betty C. Holman (Reprographics) continues to cruise the seas often and says there is "nothing like travel and meeting natives of their countries. Fascinating."

Marene Howe (Biological Sciences) is "enjoying retirement, miss the people I work with (not the work). Husband and self working on house and doing some traveling. In 1994, entered a crocheted afghan in Orange County Fair and took home a blue ribbon (nice surprise for a first-time entry)."

Donna Howell (Registrar's Office) is "enjoying retirement immensely." Last February she went to Guatemala with Habitat for Humanity, spending five days in San Juan Ostancalco helping the natives build very simple concrete block houses, and visited Panahachel, Antigua and Tikal. In April, she went on a mission trip with her church to Rainbow Acres Ranch near Cottonwood, Arizona (a ranch for physically and mentally disabled adults), where she painted the outside of a home. Donna recently spent five days in Big Bear with her two grand-daughters. "I took them to a trout farm to fish. At \$4.87 per pound it cost me \$80 for the 10 fish they caught, but they had a ball—and, of course, the fish were delicious."

Eloise Kloke-Eisenmayer (Chancellor's Office) writes, "We are temporarily suspending our overseas travel while Dean recuperates from double bypass surgery in July, which seems to be an experience many of our friends are having with great success."

Murray Krieger (English & Comparative Literature) has accepted a recall (with the title University Research Professor), which permits him to continue his leadership role in several projects: a large research project with the American Academy of Arts and Sciences, a principle investigator role in the International Center for Humanistic Discourses, and a member of the Executive Council of Western Center of American Academy. He is planning a number of lecture and conference tours abroad.

Clarence H. Lee (Physical Planning & Construction) is enjoying retirement and has a motor home that he uses frequently.

Sylvia Lenhoff (Relations with Schools and Colleges) and her husband Howard (Biological Sciences) have been involved with the establishment of the unique musically gifted and mentally handicapped group, the Williams 5, which gave its premiere musical performance at the Bahia Hotel in San Diego on July 30. Their daughter, Gloria, who has Williams Syndrome, is a member of the group. They also established the nation's first music and arts camp for artistically gifted, mentally disadvantaged children and adults, which began this past August. Some 40 campers came from across the country to Massachusetts' Belvoir Terrace, a camp for fine and performing arts located in the Berkshires.

Betty J. Lester (University Extension) will be using her RV to visit Durango, Colorado, then on to Ohio to visit Dan's mother. She is still very active in the Amador Gold Tones Organ Club, the Sacramento Banjo Band, and the local Swing and Sway Kitchen Band. She sends a big "hello" to everyone, especially Dr. B. (Baisden) and Ada Mae (Hardeman).

Myriam Gabrielle Maymir (Student Affairs Graphic Arts) who worked at UCI for eleven years as typesetter and graphic designer is helping her son with his college expenses by working with her computer at home.

Samuel McCulloch (Humanities) has finished Instant University: A History of UCI, 1962-1992. The Alumni Office will print it, and Dr. McCulloch is transferring the copyright and all royalties to the Alumni Office and Alumni Scholarship Fund. He will be glad to give a talk, "An Absorbing Challenge: Writing the History of UCI."

Frederick L. McGuire (Psychiatry & Human Behavior) is interested in travel and genealogy. He's trying to stay informed "about what the politicians and special interests are doing that may endanger my pensions, investments, health insurance, and property. Enough to make one paranoid!"

Sherry A. Merryman (Ob/Gyn) works at the Newport Beach Library, where she sees many UCI retirees and employees. She is also a performer—Sassy the Clown and does birthday parties, openings, and local events.

Angeline Mitchell (UCIMC) says retirement is A-OK. "Going to Baton Rouge, LA for holidays. Have 2 grandsons, Nicholas and Alexander—and we're not even Russian! Just read Walden—one of my promises to myself pre-retirement."

Ted Newland (Athletics) had fun coaching in the USWP Senior Men's Outdoor National Championship at West Valley College, Saratoga, CA this summer. Newport Water Polo Club team won final game against NYAC—our team members included three UCI WP Alumni. Muriel H. Parker (Pathology) keeps active with volunteer positions, amateur radio hobby, traveling and enjoying doing things with her husband, family and friends.

James Penrod (Dance) is teaching at UCI and CSU Long Beach, writing articles for professional journals, choreographing a new ballet for the Dance Department's concert in December and enjoying a new beach condo "thinking about all the possibilities retirement offers."

Hugh Plumb (Student Health) is happily retired, living at Regents Point (a retirement home near UCI), where he meets many university people from all over the USA.

Raymundo Ramos (Facilities Management) is enjoying retirement and wants to hear more about other retirees.

Ernestine Ransome (University Center) was nominated to the Board of Directors of the Central Orange County YWCA. She has taken several bus tours in California, and her latest trip was to Lake Tahoe to visit her grandson. She continues lawn bowling and enjoying exercise in the outdoors.

Brenda B. Ross (Medical) serves as chair of Senior Citizens Advisory Council of Area Agency on Aging in Orange County and as vice president of TAAAC, the state organization of all chairs. In June 1994, she was awarded an honorary degree from Coastline Community College for all the work she's done with the Emeritus Institute.

Frederick G. Sawyer (Engineering) was part of a 25-member chemical engineering consulting group to discuss chemical problems with Chinese counterparts. Presented a paper (with an interpreter). He also presents eight lectures a year in cities throughout the U.S. for the American Institute of Chemical Engineers.

Margot Scheibe (UCIMC/Burn Center) has taken a cruise to Alaska, a tour of American History in the East, returned three times to her native Germany, and makes frequent visits to her three sons and their families in Florida and Missouri, as well as spending two weeks annually in Maui snorkeling and swimming. Once a week she returns to UCIMC—"like a homing pigeon"—to work as a volunteer in the Gift Shop. She is addicted to crossword puzzles and cryptograms. The "Scheibe Bed and Breakfast" is frequently occupied with family and friends from Germany.

Sylvia Schweitzer (Purchasing) is pursuing her latest interest as part of an intergenerational dialogue workshop that has been formed in Mission Viejo.

Muriel Shishkoff (Relations with Schools and Colleges) visited her son and his family in Israel two years in a row. She still works for Relations with Schools six hours a week, writing and editing, and reviews grant projects in connection with college preparations.

ration of Native American high school students. It is fun and stimulating work, which helps her keep her hand in.

Marilyn C. Soley (Academic Senate) is traveling, trail riding, and volunteering at UCI.

Herlinda Sullivan (Ob/Gyn-UCIMC) is traveling a lot: Tahiti, Mexico, Holland, Germany, Ireland. She also is taking creative writing and learning computer. Started a bilingual Toastmasters Club, "Los Conquistadors" (English and Spanish), which meets in Santa Ana. Also is co-founder of MANA (Mexican American Women's National Association) and is vice president of public relations for Spanish Publications. Herlinda has "one complaint: Too much to do, too little time."

Virginia Thrupp (Accounting) has moved to Ocean Shores, Washington, where she lives on a canal that flows into the ocean about two miles from her home. She has Canadian geese flying by daily. Deer graze all around, occasional bears, otter, seals and whales off the coast. Only 2.500 permanent population but 35,000 tourists on summer/holiday weekends. Beautiful and green. She says, "come visit me."

Howard E. (Buck) Wertman (Physical Planning & Construction) and his wife celebrated their 50th anniversary last July with all the kids and grandkids (five showed up from Ohio). Also had a great cruise around the Hawaiian Island. Plays golf three times a week, "enjoying every swing, however, sometimes too much enjoyment." [Editor's Note: Refer to Clyde (Hook) Davis above.]

Barbara M. Wilson (Pathology) enjoys reading the Newsletters.

Elizabeth S. (Betty) Winslow (Library/Catalog) is very proud of her certificate of appreciation on her retirement. She and her husband went to Illinois (their first train trip, which was great) to attend their son's graduation from Northwestern University's Kellogg Graduate School of Management. Betty is a temporary rehire at the Library and is among those who have moved to the new Science Library.

Audrey Wicke (Electrical & Computer Engineering) writes she's "happier than I've ever been in my life." She is a volunteer usher in four theaters, a volunteer and docent in two museums, a hospital volunteer and regular blood donor, and active in current events groups.

Claretta R. Wilkerson (Physical Sciences) writes that she and her husband "are very much enjoying our retirement—the only problem is that we never have enough time to do everything we want to do. We celebrated our 50th anniversary this July and our children had a surprise celebration for us, attended by many of our friends across the U.S. What a special treat to have some of our dear UCI friends as well. It was wonderful."

Retiring Faculty

The following faculty members are retired as of July 1, 1994. We welcome them to our organization and hope that they will join the UCI Emeritae/i Association as well.

Takeo Akasaki Steven M. Armentrout Edward R. Arquilla Peter R. Atsatt Luci B. Berkowitz Neil I. Bershad Arnold Binder Alfred M. Bork Theodore F. Brunner Michael D. Butler Iames L. Calderwood Justin D. Call Benjamin N. Colby Thomas J. Crawford Gordon J. Fielding James J. Flink Donald E. Fosket Linton C. Freeman Richard M. Friedenberg Gordon G. Globus Gary L. Guymon Grant Gwinup Patrick L. Healey Robert B. Hickok

William C. Holmes

Michael P. Johnson

Sheen T. Kassouf Ierome R. Kirk Murray Krieger Joseph F. Lambert Herbert H. Lehnert William I. Lillyman Robert D. Luce Donald C. Martin Meinhard E. Mayer James L. McGaugh Seymour Menton George E. Miller Robert L. Montgomery Harold W. Moore Harris S. Moved J. Dennis Mull Peter S. Odegard Hector H. Orjuela Marilyn J. Pais Victor Passy Tames W. Penrod Hubert C. Pirkle M. Ross Quillian Antone K. Romney Frank S. Rowland Arthur J. Rubel

Nathan Rynn Jan W. Scherfig Gordon L. Shaw Robin Shepherd Myron Simon Tack Sklansky H. Colin Slim Wendell M. Stanley, Jr. Arnold Starr John E. Swett Mare Taagepera Rein Taagepera Lauri D. Thrupp Harold E. Toliver Stanley van den Noort Gerard Van Hoven Juan Villegas Akio Wakabayashi William C. Watt Christian Werner Robert W. West Joseph L. White Albert O. Wlecke Max Wolfsberg Clifford A. Woolfolk

TBAL

иои-ряонт овсачихапои 0.5. розтасе РАІD 2мла лиа, са ревміт ио. 1306 UNIVERSITY OF CALIFORNIA PSSn. P.O. Box 4539 IRVINE, CALIFORNIA 92716-4539